
Good afternoon Grant, 

 I have attached a plan which shows more detail. 

 I would also like to confirm: 

         That the existing kerb will be retained. 

         That the excavated area of grass will be limited to the area in the red box. 

         That the front boundary will be retained with the middle four fence panels remaining in situ. 

  

I have also attached a photo of the area of the proposed drop kerb. 

 I hope this helps and answers the questions that you have. 

 Kind regards 

Richard Priem 

 

----- Forwarded message ----- 

From: "Grant Fixter" <Grant.Fixter@boston.gov.uk> 

To: "   

Cc:  

Sent: Tue, 29 Sep 2020 at 8:59 

Subject: B/20/0330 - additional information requested 

Dear Mr Priem 

  

Having had chance to assess your application and review the submitted documentation, I am 

going to have to request some additional information as other than what is stated on your 

submission there is no clarification on: 

        Whether the existing kerb will be retained; 

        Is the excavated grass only limited to that outlined in the red box or the entire frontage; 

        Is there going to be some sort of front boundary retained? 

 Please can you prepare a plan which demonstrates exactly what the frontage will look like/ 

consist off in order for us to be able to properly assess the full extent of the application. 
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 Other than the area to facilitate to the new dropped kerb, the remaining grass verge should be 

retained and ideally some form of front boundary should be retained. 

 Just to clarify, the principle of the new dropped kerb is not an issue, it is just we do not have 

enough information at present to fully assess the changes this proposal would cause. 

 Should you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 Kind regards, 

 Grant  

 Grant Fixter MSc 

Planner  

Boston Borough Council 
 

Tel: 01205 314337 

Email: grant.fixter@boston.gov.uk 
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